
Class of 2021  Class of 2022 Class of 2023 
Chris Butto Cheryl Ames, Secretary  Paul Joslin  
Mary Hobart Steve Drabkowski Rich Kirk  
Catherine Stuart, Rector’s Warden Cathy Hetznecker Andrew Coonradt, Accounting Warden 

 
Regular Meeting of the Vestry 

THE NEVIL MEMORIAL CHURCH OF ST. GEORGE, ARDMORE, PA 

Tuesday, December 1, 2020 

 

Present: Cheryl Ames, Andrew Coonradt, Fr. Joel Daniels, Cathy Hetznecker, Mary Hobart, Catherine Stuart, 
Steve Drabkowski, Rich Kirk  

Regrets: Chris Butto, Paul Joslin 

NOTE: Meeting held through Zoom in accordance with diocesan order 

 

EVENING PRAYER           7:03 pm 

 

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM November 10, 2020      7:15 pm        

• Corrections were made.      

• Rich Kirk moved to accept the minutes 

• Cathy Stuart seconded 

• Motion Approved 

                  

RECTOR’S REPORT           7:20 pm 

• Nomination for Board of Directors of the Children’s Ark at St. George’s: April Chester 

• Appointments to Finance Committee: Andrew Coonradt, Steve Drabkowski, Mary Hobart, Susan LaBrake, 

Chris Magnani, Catherine Stuart  

• COVID Advisory Committee: Garry Neil, Sam Soldan, Catherine Stuart 

• Plans for December-January services 

 

• Nomination for April Chester      

• Father Joel moved to approve nomination 

• Cathy Stuart seconded 

• Motion Approved 

• Parish email on in-person service decision being sent Dec 2  

 

 

RECTOR’S WARDEN’S REPORT         7:44 pm 

• Vestry nominations 

 

ACCOUNTING WARDEN’S REPORT        7:46 pm 

• Financial reports (submitted electronically) 

 

• Father Joel moved to accept financial reports 

• Mary Hobart seconded 

• Motion approved 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

STEWARDSHIP           7:55 pm                         

• Report submitted electronically 
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BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS         7:56 pm 

• Report submitted electronically 

 

SOCIAL, OUTREACH, CALENDAR, AND COMMUNICATIONS     7:58 pm 

 

SHEEP CONCERNS           8:05 pm 

• Christmas cards 

 

 

AFFIRMATIONS           8:10 pm 

• Sarah Farnsworth – clean-up of church 

 

ADJOURNMENT                           8:11 pm 

• Mary Hobert moved to adjourn the meeting 

• Catherine Stuart seconded 

• Motion approved 



Buildings and Grounds Report 

12/1/20 Vestry meeting 

 

1. Gus did some wall repair work in the infant room. 

2. Exterior flood lights are having some issues.  Terra Electric is 

working on it this week  

3. Ark leak above the window where all the work was done by Gus.  

Good news is that the drain which was installed kept the water 

from coming in through the wall and floor.  This leak might have 

been due to the window well guard needing to be sealed.  The 

leak occurred during the deluge on Monday  

4. Sheehan replaced the flex pipes for the small water heater in the 

attic with hard pipes after one of the flex pipes sprung a pin-hole 

leak.   

5. No word yet regarding the stained-glass window status.  I sent a 

message to the company a couple of weeks ago.  Will follow up 

this week.  They are supposed to notify us when the next 

installment is due. 

 

 

 

 




